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Principal’s Messages   
All students have settled into class well and enjoying the company of new staff, 
new students and new families. We are already in Week 3, due to our school 
being part of the Western district and having and extra week of holidays.  

Find us on Facebook! 
This week, as you may already be aware, we launched our 
Facebook page. Our aim is to use this page as a tool of 
communication. We can instantly post messages about 
events, share P & C news, add reminders, update parents while 
on excursions etc.  This is an open page and all parents have 
been issued with a permission slip for their child to appear or 
not. Students without permission will be pixelated and edited out of photos. We 
will rarely use names and the Department of Education monitor our page. Our 
Code of Conduct has been placed at the top of the page and it is important that all 
users abide by our rules for this page to be successful. We are really looking 
forward to sharing information through our new page. Our 150th page will soon 
close. All members of the public are welcome to like our new page.  
Find us on FACEBOOK by typing in Moulamein Public School. Our page currently 
has this cover page: 

 
Our cover will change over time and the page is monitored by school staff. We 
hope our community will ‘LIKE’ our page and enjoy learning about the amazing 
opportunities we offer at the school each and every day. We have some great 
programs and events this year and we look forward to celebrating our success 
with you on our Facebook page.  

mailto:moulameinp.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.moulamein-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Contact Us 
T: 03 58 875 208                                                                                                                                                                                             
Fax:  58 875 102  
Moulamein 
Public  
School is 
dedicated to 
providing an 
engaging 
and 
innovative 
learning 
environment 
that 
encourages 
each child 
to excel and 
thrive. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Develop a 

New Assembly Time & Day 

 

We have decided to change our School Assembly 
day to Thursday due to organisational matters. The 
assembly will start at 2.30 and conclude at 3.00pm. 
All parents, family members and community 
members are welcome to attend. At times we may 
start earlier, but parents will be notified on these 
occasions. Merit awards will be awarded to 
deserving students and classes will share their work 
with the audience. We ask that non-school children 
who attend our assembly with families to remain 
under the care of their parents and not sit with the 
students. Thank you for your assistance in this 
matter.  
Assembly: Week 3 and Week 8 each Term (so 
this week).  

Missing- Watering Equipment! 
During the holidays, hoses and sprinklers were unfortunately stolen. This included 
large, heavy duty commercial hoses and a number of new quality sprinklers that 
we used on a daily basis. We do leave them out and set up, due to the high 
usage. As you aware we take great pride in our school grounds and it has been an 
unfortunate event. If everyone could keep an eye out for us, in regards to people 
on school grounds after hours, it would be greatly appreciated. With what was 
stolen, the thief would have needed a ute or a trailer to carry such large hoses and 
watering equipment.  

Swimming Carnival 

 

Due to the closure of the Swimming pool in 
Moulamein, we are asking competitors to 
attend a carnival at 9.45am at Swan Hill 
Outdoor Pool. Parents are also asked to 
provide transport to the pool, but we will 
provide transport for students who are unable 
to attend with parents. Students who are not 
swimming must attend school, as a teacher will 
remain to provide lessons for students. Notes 
have been sent home, so make sure that they 
are returned asap. There will not be novelty 
events for K-2 this year.  During the day we will 
also need parents to help with timekeeping.  
The set date is: 18th February. 
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Water Day- Last Day of 2018! 
As you can imagine, the last day of school was a BLAST! We held a fun water day 
with students rotating around water related activities. From sponge volley ball, to 
sprinkle soccer and water slides, students all had a fantastic time and celebrated 
the year that had been. Our Year 6 leaders helped with running the day and Brett 
and I got there early to set up these fun activities for the students. Just before the 
day I purchased two new waterproof cameras for the students to use and we put 
them to good use. Here are some photos of this fun day:  
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K/1 Classroom News – Miss Midson  

 

We would like to welcome our 2019 
Kindergarten students and their families to 
Moulamein Public School. We always enjoy 
the fresh faces and different little 
personalities our Kindergarten students bring 
to our school. As they are settling into 
classroom routine, they are having fun, 
learning and making new friends.  We look 
forward to watching these little people grow 
and learn throughout the year!  
 

During their first day, Mrs Mertz read Monkey Puzzle by Julia Donaldson to the 
K/1 students. The students then spent time creating colourful animal masks to 
match characters within the story. After a quick practice, Kindergarten and Year 1 
performed the story to Miss Schupfer, Miss Munro and the 2/3 students as well as 
Colleen and Mrs Wilson. We were very proud of their performance!  
 

 
Spencer, Charlie, Willow and Harry colouring their masks. 
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Harper, Charlie, Mila and Aleisha acting out the story. Charlie and Harper created colourful 

elephant masks. 
 

 
Mila, Aleisha, Colton and Spencer acting out the story. 

 

 
K/1 bowing to their audience with proud smiles. 
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During our first few days Kindergarten and Year 1 students have enjoyed  
mathematical games, building and completing puzzles together. 

 
Peter, Brody and Colton playing building cars and houses together. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remi, Harper, Harry and Nate completed two giant puzzles. Nate and Harper adore helping our 
younger students.   
 

  
Harry, Mila, Harper and Willow enjoying piecing together a giant puzzle. Darcy enjoying Lego. 
 

 
Remi and Ebony creating objects with magnetic shapes. 

 

Jennie Wilson- Principal 
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